Ann Arbor Human Rights Commission

Meeting Minutes

December 12, 2007

Present:  Commissioners Baird, Kim, Stambaugh, Ramirez, Turner, and Winkler
  I.  Call to Order 7:00

II.  Commissioner Winkler moved to approve the November meeting minutes.  

      Commissioner Kim seconded the motion.  Approved.

 III. Old Business

      A.  In October, a number of appointments to the HRC expired.  Happily, Commissioners Ramirez, Baird, and Turner successfully sought reappointment.  Commissioners Bendit and Wilson both chose not to reapply due to increased  demands on their schedules.  With  the retirement of Commissioners Bendit and Wilson, we have three vacancies.  While we are trying to add names of people to the Mayor’s candidate pool who we think would be excellent members – and who would add representation of the minorities in our community – we noted that Andre Wilson had submitted an application some time ago and would be an excellent choice.  Commissioner Ramirez was asked to talk to the Mayor about acting on this appointment.  We also discussed the value in having a closer relationship with the City Council.  One way to do this would be to have a Council member on the Commission.  Commissioner Winkler offered to approach the Mayor on this subject.

       B.  The response to Commissioner Bendit’s inquiry to the AATA Chairman, David Nacht, left a number of questions about next steps.  A visit to the Fourth Street Station showed that there had been no change in the restroom policies and there were indications that Nacht was unclear about what changes were needed.  Commissioner Ramirez offered to talk to Deputy Chief O’Dell to learn about the frequency and type of complaints the police receive from this location, as what he learns might very well help bolster our case for the need for change.   We decided to explore a face-to-face meeting with Nacht and/or the AATA board to educate them on the problems their restroom policies might trigger.  It was suggested that we ask former Commissioner Bendit to join Commissioners Winkler and Stambaugh in attending such a meeting.       

       C. Commissioner Ramirez showed us the website that he had Joanna Satterlee design and implement for us and we were grateful for both of their work on this.  There were still some things, of course, that could make the site even more useful:  better performance with web browsers, being able to update the text, and having an email address that is clearly displayed on the website.  Commissioner Winkler offered to follow up with Ms. Satterlee about these changes.

       D. Commissioner Stambaugh attended an event sponsored by the Michigan Department of Civil Rights for the Human Rights Commissions across the state.  She noted that the state’s HRCs differ from one another in many ways – many have paid full-time staff, for example – and that there are a lot of things we can learn from these groups.  Ideas that we might explore include a different reporting relationship within the city, a liaison with City Council, and looking in to the possibility of getting unpaid staff help from law students, retirees, etc. to make up for our lack of staff.

IV.  New Business

     A.   Commissioner Stambaugh explored the HRC’s interest in having Wadad Abed come as a guest to our next meeting to talk to us about the Arab American community in Ann Arbor and how we can be effective in reaching out to it.  There was agreement that Wadad should be invited to the January meeting.   Commissioner Ramirez also suggested that we invite David Blanchard, a labor lawyer with human rights experience, and Police Chief Barnett Jones to future meetings and there was definite interest in having each of them attend.

     B.   Commissioner Stambaugh talked about the HRC’s outreach plans and noted that it would be important for us to begin this program gradually to insure that we could effectively handle whatever level of response we received.  The Commissioners all agreed on the importance of this.

V.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:55

Next meeting:  Wednesday, January 9, 2008, 7:00 p.m., 4th  Floor Conference Room,City 

 Hall

